MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK

Executive Board Minutes

September 10, 2012

Call to Order:  The regular meeting of the MLN Executive Board was called to order at 10:30 a.m. at the South Charleston Public Library by Eva McGuire, Chair.  Members present were:  Eva McGuire, Judy Gunsaulis, Emilee Seese, Alice Thomas, Sarah Palfrey, Brian Raitz, Cherie Davis, and Joanna Thompson.  Guests were Tammy Richards and Shannon Watson.
Minutes:  After reviewing the minutes from the June meeting, the minutes were approved as presented.

Committee Reports

· Circulation Committee – Eva McGuire reported that the committee had met and was still in process of working on courtesy notices.  This should be completed in about a month.  She also announced that New River Community College has a new address.  The problem with patrons being able to update their patron records has been resolved.  Work is continuing on determining what the consequences will be for not following the MLN circulation policy.  When this work has been completed, it will be brought to the MLN Board for approval. Possible training topics were also discussed.  The committee also decided that the use of the NMN for “no middle name” would continue as stated in the policy.
· Cataloging Committee – The cataloging committee met on May 21.  It was decided at that time to keep the gmd’s (general material designation) to make it easier for patrons to identify the material type.  Shannon Watson has sent out a survey to gather information regarding training classes for new catalogers, some refresher classes and also some classes on RDA.  Shannon Watson gave a report about upcoming classes.  The RDA Update will be geared to those who are already a Level 2 or Level 3 cataloger.  She will be creating a class for those who wish to become a Level 2 cataloger.  She will eventually have a Level 3 class, probably dealing with genealogy cataloging, since that is most often the type of original cataloging being done.  Eva McGuire commented that there was also a desire for a class on authority work.  No dates have been set yet, but it will be this fall.  Various locations for the training were discussed.
· OPAC Committee – Brian Raitz reported that he took care of the patron record problem as soon as he could.  He also reported that he figured out how create a customized icon for the OPAC.  Raleigh County has added the Novelist Select service to their OPAC, for anyone interested in looking at it.  He also thanked everyone, except the colleges, for sending him payment for Syndetics.  Library Anywhere was also discussed as a way of accessing the OPAC.  Eva McGuire noted that the “create lists” section is getting full, with many searches dated back as far as May.  Staff should be reminded to remove their created lists when they no longer need them.  

Old Business

Training:  The production of an experimental webinar or video on ILL was discussed.  Addie Brewer, who was to create this training module, sent word asking which format the board wanted the training to be.   After some discussion, it was decided to let her decide which format she wanted to use.    
New Business
Modified RFP:  At the last meeting, a committee was formed to look into the possibility of doing a modified RFP.  Ann Farr was to serve as chair and Brian Raitz and Amy Lilly were the additional members.  Brian Raitz, the only committee member present, gave a report.  After going over the previous RFP, he felt that all the sections of the previous RFP were still relevant and necessary.  After discussion, it was decided to schedule a demonstration of Sierra, during Fall Conference, if possible.  Brian Raitz suggested scheduling the demo during the preconference on October 10, at 10:30 a.m.  Eva McGuire will make the necessary arrangements.  Any questions about Sierra should be sent to Eva McGuire in advance.  Brian Raitz said that he would still get with the Modified RFP committee and go over the previous RFP.  Polaris and Open Source were also suggested as possible vendors to invite for a demo.  Eva McGuire mentioned that if there were any other systems anyone wanted to see, to please let her know. 
Children’s cards:  Brian Raitz said his library was looking at redoing their circulation policy in regard to library cards for children.  Policies for giving children patron cards at other MLN libraries were discussed.  
Rotating collections:  Policies and procedures for handling the rotating collection from the Library Commission were discussed. It was suggested that Itypes be reviewed.  Eva McGuire will contact Vicky Terry to ask the Cataloging Committee to review the Itypes and update them if necessary.
Adjournment:  There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting will be held on December 3, 2012 at 10:30 a.m. at the South Charleston Public Library.
